Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council

Amity Township Municipal Building

October 13, 2008

7:00 pm

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order by Jennifer Huha chairperson. In attendance were: Jennifer Huha, Heidi Fisher, and Scott Stepp.  Barbara Romig, Marlin Zechman, and Brnadon Smith were not present.  Guests:  Risa Marmontello, Kathie Benson, Charles Lyon, Matt Gonder.
MINUTES
The minutes from the September 8, 2008 meeting could not be approved due to the majority of the voting members not present at the meeting.  This vote will be added to the November 10, 2008 agenda.

CALENDER OF EVENTS

Berks County Conservancy is looking for a member to sit on the board of the Berks County EAC.  The next meeting for the Berks County EAC will be December 11, 2008 at 7 pm.
REPORTS
Board of Supervisors – 
Budget discussion has begun.  The EAC has prepared and submitted the 2009 year budget to the Township Manager, Charles Lyon. 
Parks and Recreation – no report

Planning Commission – no report

Forrest Stewardship Committee – The next Forest Stewardship Committee meeting will be held on November 20th and we expect to be reviewing the first draft of the forest stewardship plan from Natural Lands Trust. 
Leaf Creek Tail Committee – Approximately 17 proposals were received to perform the feasibility study for the Leaf Creek Trail.  The November meeting of the committee will review the top 4 proposals previously reviewed and selected to determine the winning vendor to perform the study.
OLD BUSSINESS
Radon Brochure – no report.
ERI – no report

NEW BUSSINESS
Recycling – Kathie Benson, Amity’s Recycling Coordinator, attended this meeting to discuss her progress and the EAC progress toward increasing recycling in the schools and Township.  The EAC will try to meet or talk to Kathie on a monthly basis to report any updates and determine how we can assist Kathie with recycling efforts in the Township.  Some areas that could use assistance from the EAC:

· Develop an educational program on recycling to increase awareness and recycling in the schools within the Township.
· Research what other municipalities and counties have been doing to increase recycling in their communities and schools.

· Review ordinance to help educate public and schools.

· Research and identify an area suitable for composting and chipping.

EAC Vacancy – There are 2 vacancies that will need to be filled on the council after 12/31/08.  Interested parties are to submit their letter of interest to the council.  The council will review and send our recommendations for appointment to the Township Manager for inclusion on the Supervisors agenda.
Public Comment

Mr. Matt Gonder came to the meeting as a concerned Township resident with regard to unpleasant odors coming from the Kiwi plant located along Route 662.  Mr. Gonder asked that the EAC try to help him determine what the odor is and if it is harmful to human health.
The meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm. The next meeting will be Monday November 10, 2008 at 7:00 pm at the Amity Township Building.

Respectfully submitted, 

Jennifer L. Huha
EAC Member/Chair[image: image1.png]



